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ADDENDUMNO. 1 
 RFTWORK ASSIGNMENT NO. CREM-PMO-24-018 

IN ACCORDANCE WITH 
REQUEST FOR SUPPLIER QUALIFICATION (RFSQ) NO. Doc 3512316731 

Closing November 6, 2024 
 
 
Toronto Animal Services dog runs and shed located at 821 Progress Avenue detailed in 
the consultant’s drawings and specifications documents and according to the City’s 
Contract. 
 

CLOSING DATE:  November 6, 2024 CLOSING TIME: 14:00 PM local time 

 
Deadline for Questions October 30, 2024 at 2:00PM 
 
Please refer to the above Request for Tender (RFT) document in your possession and be advised 
of the following: 
 
 

I. QUESTIONS/ CLARIFICATIONS: 
 
- Please confirm that we are putting the permeable paving at the front entrance cage. At the 
meeting artificial turf was mentioned but I do not see any details for that. Area 1 is also not 
labelled as LS01 on the site plan 
Answer: Yes, area 1 shall have permeable paving (LS01) 
 
- The dog kennels are bordered with Paving Stone curbs on some sides. Please advise if we are to 
remove those precast curbs and straighten them prior to installing the new permeable paving 
Answer: Yes, existing precast curbs are to be removed and returned to the owner. Refer to 
attached drawings AD1.1. 
 
- If it could be drawn where the precast curbs are located as well as they do not appear to be 
everywhere that would be helpful 
Answer: Refer to AD1.2 
 
- The permeable paving is shown as continuous in the dog kennel areas. The fencing delineating 
the kennels runs tight to the ground and you will not be able to have continuous paving as drawn 
without removing the fences and putting them back in. The pricing would drastically vary for the 
permeable paving if the paving being installed is not continuous 
Answer: Existing kennel enclosure/fences in area 3 are to remain. Refer to attached drawings 
AD1.1. 
 
- Can you please confirm the sub-base required for the permeable paving? It seems like 2" of 
rounded 1/4" aggregate and 2" of clear granular. In the past, using these products we have used 
much thicker sub-bases. 
Answer: The sub-base assembly is as per recommendation of Romex, please confirm and 
follow Romex’ installation instructions and assembly requirements. 
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- Is there any hardware specifications or expectations for the 2 gates in the new enclosure at Area 
1?  
 
Answer: Provide a heavy-duty lockable kennel door latch 
 

 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this addendum, please contact the Roster Captain 
named below. 
 
Please attach this addendum to your call document and be governed accordingly. Suppliers 
must acknowledge receipt of all addenda in their submission in the space provided on the Bid 
Form as per Clause 1.10 in Part 2 – Form of Agreements (RFSQ) NO. Doc 3512316731. All 
other aspects of the call remain the same. 
 
                                        END OF ADDENDUM NO. 1 
 
Roster Captain Name: Malake AbouHmaid,  
Title: Sr. Project Manager, Project Management Office,  
Division:  CREM 


